MC/07/31

APPEAL TO METHODIST COUNCIL RE ALCOHOL ON METHODIST PREMISES

I make this appeal not just as a Methodist, or the representative of the Isle of Man District, but as Chair of the Manx Alcohol Advisory Service.

In the first instance, I am concerned that there is no definition of “conference centre” in the revised standing order 922, but more than that - I want Conference to reconsider the alteration to Standing Order 922 so that the church reverts to its historical position of not allowing alcohol on any Methodist premises.

I am appealing direct to the Council because in 2005 and 2006 3 memorials have been sent from the Isle of Man to Conference and none has passed the memorials committee, and we feel we have exhausted that process.

It is my belief (and others) that there is no real awareness in the church of the enormous damage done to society by alcohol - which is the biggest drug problem in the country.

Figures from the Home Office indicate that 1 in 13 people in the UK have a problem with alcohol, and when you also consider the families surrounding each of these people, (even just 2 for each) you begin to get some indication of the size of the problem. That means that here in this Council there are probably 5 or 6 people (maybe more) who know what I am talking about - and what’s more will not feel able to admit it. Partners often also suffer as they seek to cover up their partner’s addiction. Figures also indicate that 1m to 2½m children in the UK live in families where one member at least is addicted to alcohol - and that in practical terms means for example going home after school and finding no meal ready, or being afraid to be at home when the father comes in. In the Isle of Man in a recent research exercise carried out by GENACIS (Gender Alcohol and Culture International Study) (a European research group based in Bristol University), 20,000 out of a population of 80,000 indicated that they were concerned about a family member’s drinking habits. It is false to consider that this problem only relates to ‘old men drinking meths on park benches’. Most problem drinkers are in  responsible jobs and it is likely that even their closest workmates will not be aware of their addiction.

Other statistics indicate that alcohol is involved in 70% of domestic violence offences, 39% of deaths in fires, 33% of accidents.

The World Health Organisation has indicated that the more widely available alcohol is, the greater will be the problems for society, and the only remedy is to reduce the number of outlets.

I hope that if these and similar statistics were more widely known, Methodists would reconsider their position.  Our staff at the AAS were quite alarmed when they first heard that the Methodist church was altering its traditional policy and said - where can our clients now feel safe?  And I heard a similar word expressed by someone whose husband died - who said that when he was at a church function she knew she didn’t have to worry about him. 

I just ask that as Christians we take note of Paul’s first letter to the Corinthians - chapter 8 when he is writing about attitudes to food sacrificed to idols - “Be careful, however, that the exercise of your freedom does not become a stumbling block to the weak”.

And like Cain we may ask God are we our brother or sister’s keeper?  I believe in this instance we are.

These are some of the facts I would like to be able to share with you in March, with a view of asking Conference to review the Standing Order.

